



OMGAA

OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

SECRETARY’S REPORT

May 16, 2006

Chair:
Meeting called to order by Ward Wallner, Vice President at 9:00 p.m.

Attending:
Gary Fena, Tom Goltz, Steve Larson, David Mauch, Don Myhre, Marci Sadler, Paul Sperl, Ron Torfin, Ward Wallner, Jeff Young, Jeanne Vestal and Tim Murphy

Academic Scholarship Committee Report and Recommendation- George Mills.

 The Committee made the following recommendation:  “It is moved that the 2006 Academic Scholarship Awards be presented to Alicia Pearce and Aaron Halvorson”

Motion to approve the recommendation of the Academic Scholarship Committee was 



made by Tim Murphy 



Seconded by Don Myhre  




Motion was voice approved unanimously.

The Awardees are instructed to provide their letter of acceptance and the address for their selected schools’ Bursars Office to Tom Goltz to check processing.  

Open Forum:

Jeanne Vestal provided the name and phone number of the Summer Evening Park Supervisor to the directors in the event that a field needs service.  The Board inquired about space at the Maple Grove Community Center for some of the plaques and awards that OMGAA has received.  Jeanne will check on space availability and the requirements for a show case.  .  

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of April 2006 meeting were submitted by Tim Murphy for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Paul Sperl 



Seconded by Steve Larson



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:
Account balances and summary of activity for the period ended May 16, 2006 were submitted by Tom Goltz for board review and approval.




Motion to approve was made by Paul Sperl 




Seconded by Don Myhre



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Tom Goltz reported that there continues to be about 40 players that have not yet paid due to the problems encountered with the late on-line registration.  All players are registered and placed n teams. Don Myhre will send an e-mail to the families affected.  Every effort will be made to collect on a friendly basis.  
Director’s Reports:

Note:  During the baseball and softball season, the director’s reports are expected to be brief.

House Fast Pitch Director:  Jeff Young reported that he has received 4 complaints about team selection for the House Fastpitch program.  Only 2% of all the special requests to be placed on a team expressed dissatisfaction with the process.  
Equipment Director:  Marci Sadler reported that equipment hand out went well.  There were some issues with catcher’s gear.  Clarification was provided that league coordinators are not permitted to be reimbursed for equipment purchased on behalf of OMGAA.  Throw down bases will be purchased for next season.  
Senior Traveling League Director:  Ron Torfin reported on the number of players for the Senior Traveling Program.  A small number of players tried out for Senior Babe Ruth and Mickey Mantle.  (Ron has learned that the Osseo High School Mickey Mantle team also has low numbers and may not field a team.)  As a result the OMGAA Mickey mantle team will carry 11 players and drop down AA level of competition.  OMGAA will not field a Tier II Senior Babe Ruth team in 2006. 

The Gopher State League has very strong numbers this year.  OMGAA will field 10 teams in 2006 and could have possibly formed an 11th team; up from 7 teams in 2005.  Based on the number of players coming up, Ron expects to drop down to about 7 teams in 2007.  Because of the large number of OMGAA teams, a conversation was held about dropping out of the Gopher State League, but it was decided to stick with Gopher State due to a long, successful relationship with Gopher State.  A discussion followed about why the numbers are down in Senior Babe Ruth and Mickey Mantle, but strong in the Gopher State.  One possibility is the cost of traveling baseball at the older levels.  In addition, OMGAA needs to work with Osseo and Maple Grove High Schools about how to come to a solution for the 15 and 16 year old players.  
Vice President:  Ward Wallner stressed the need to have the Twin Night information and ticket money returned as soon as possible due to the deadlines imposed by the Twins.  
President:
Mike Parenteau was not in attendance; however he submitted the following report in writing.  A summary of Mike’s report is as follows:


The IRS has granted to OMGAA 501 (c) 3 Charitable Organization Status under the Internal Revenue Code, retroactive to August 5, 2005.  Our Academic Scholarships, the inclusion of Adapted Softball in our program, the equal opportunities for our Adapted Softball, Traveling Fastpitch and Traveling Baseball to compete in National Competitions, and our general service to the community are reasons cited in the qualifying remarks of our application for charitable status.  501 (c) status permits any individuals or organizations who have contributed grant monies, cash gifts or products (such as equipment) are eligible for a tax deduction for the value of those gifts or grants.  It is imperative that all gifts are recorded by the OMGAA Treasurer, Tom Goltz for the tax deduction to be valid.  
Unfinished Business:

Fall League Budgets:  have been previously submitted to Tom Goltz.  They will be reviewed at a future meeting.

New Business:

Fundraising:
A discussion was held about the rules that are required by the IRS regarding the new Charitable Organization Status.  In the past, teams have split the proceeds of a tournament with OMGAA.  Whether or not that practice will be followed is a point of future discussion, however, procedures will be developed and strict adherence to the procedures will be required by the IRS regulations.

Tom Goltz will be opening a separate savings account for the Scholarship fund.  Tom also mentioned that the Bob Brown Memorial golf Tourney is set for August 28, 2006 at Bunker Hills.  A portion of the proceeds of that event will be donated to the OMGAA Scholarship fund.

Committee Reports:

Dome Facility- Marci Sadler reported that the Maple Grove Citizens’ Action Committee has voted to recommend the proposed dome facility to the Maple Grove City Council for its evaluation.  The District 279 School Board will be contacted to obtain approval to go forward with the project.   

Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Gary Fena


Seconded by Don Myhre


Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 pm.

Submitted by,

Tim Murphy, OMGAA Secretary

Future Meetings:

	June 20, 2006
	9:00 pm

	July 18, 2006
	9:00 pm

	August 15, 2006
	7:00 pm

	September 19, 2006
	7:00 pm

	October 17, 2006
	7:00 pm

	November 21, 2006
	7:00 pm

	December 19, 2006
	7:00 pm


All meetings at the Maple Grove Community Center


